TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING

APRIL 29th, 2021

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Thursday, April 29th, 2021.  Supervisor Wendy Burton called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  The Board members and Clerk said the Pledge of Allegiance and the roll call was taken:

Roll call:  
Wendy Burton – present




Margaret Fallon – present




Mary Weinberger – present




Paul Coughlin – present




Frank Pepe – present
MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA:

A motion was made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Wendy Burton , to accept the agenda with Councilman Coughlin’s request to add “Open Town Hall” (#4) and Councilman Pepe’s report on the electrical project for the Haunted Fortress(#5).  With these additions noted, a roll call vote was held: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

1. HUDSONIA STUDY FOR BURDICK PARK: As a report on the initial plans for the Dot and Irv Burdick Park were briefly discussed at the April 8th meeting, the Hudsonia study request was not.  The planning committee for this park felt that they could not go any further without this study.  After discussion, a motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to fund the cost of a Hudsonia study for the area of the proposed Burdick Park in the amount of $2,230.00.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. APPROVE USE OF TOWN HALL HILL FOR SEPT. 11TH TRIBUTE: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to allow Ed Zick and the Fire Company to use the Town Hall hill for this year’s Sept. 11th tribute.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

(agenda items discussed out of order)

3. APPOINT CATHY DILLINGER TO THE BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to appoint Cathy Dillinger to the B.A.R. to replace the vacant position formerly held by Vincent Ferris.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

4. OPENING TOWN HALL: Councilman Coughlin asked that this matter be discussed and felt that if he could go to restaurants and go shopping that the Town Hall should be re-opened.  Discussion followed with a motion then made by Paul Coughlin, seconded by Frank Pepe to have the Town Hall remain unlocked during business hours starting Monday, May 3rd.  Motion carried with a roll call vote: Wendy Burton – yes; Margaret Fallon – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Paul Coughlin – yes; Frank Pepe – yes.

5. UPDATE ON ELECTRICAL PROJECT FOR THE HAUNTED FORTRESS: Frank Pepe gave an update on the progress of proposals to get electricity back to the Highway Garage area’s pole barn and venues so that work on the Haunted Fortress can continue.  Seven to nine electrical contractors were contacted and specs. were distributed, with at least 2 or 3 proposals being expected by May 6th.  The results will be reviewed and approved if the Board sees fit at the May 13th meeting.  Supervisor Burton added that she had contacted Central Hudson to have a new pole installed, the Highway Dept. had cut down trees and brush that were in the way with Mr. Pepe adding that the proposals should come in well under the $20,000 procurement threshold, and that insurance agent
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Paul Zerbato would like to see the facility this week.  Ms. Burton also added that signed waivers will be required of all adults and children that work on the Fortress.

2. RECREATION SOCCER FIELD WORK: As the plan to level the Rec. park’s soccer field was to be part of the fundraising project for the Rec. Park, the Highway Dept. had already started the work of leveling and raking the area.  So as not to have a muddy field at this time, the area needed to be seeded.  Proposals for this work were sent out by Rec. Supervisor Lauren Osterman with the lowest proposal received for $8,000 being withdrawn due to prevailing wage requirements.  Local contractor Steve Mosher did not want to do it due to so much gravel under the field that would eventually rise to the surface.  After further discussion it was suggested that Supervisor Burton speak with Highway Supt. Myers on possibly renting the equipment and having the Highway crew do hydro-seeding of the area in order to save costs.

With no other business, Paul Coughlin made at motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by Wendy Burton.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell 
Town Clerk
